
#CD4 Monthly Newsletter

COUNCIL PRESIDENT PRO TEM
MONICA MONTGOMERY STEPPE
COUNCIL DISTRICT 4

Alta Vista | Broadway Heights | Chollas View Emerald Hills | Encanto | Greater Skyline Hills Jamacha | Lincoln
Park | Lomita Village | North Bay Terrace | Oak Park | O'Farrell | Paradise Hills | Redwood Village | Rolando Park

| South Bay Terrace |Valencia Park |Webster



MAY 2022 EDITION

202 C Street, MS #10A San Diego, CA 92101 | 619-236-6644 | CD4News@sandiego.gov

Follow Us On Social Media - @CD4Monica

Commemorating

Mental Health

Awareness Month - 1

Inside City Hall - 2

Upcoming Events - 4

Community

Highlights - 5

Contact Us - 6

IN THIS ISSUEThe month of May marks Mental Health Awareness Month, a
national commemoration to fight stigma, provide support,
educate the public about support for people with mental illness
and their families. Mental  health is overall health. It takes
courageous leaders to be at the forefront of discussing mental
health.

This month, I had the honor of joining District Four non-profit Open
Heart Leaders for their Heart to Heart Celebration and recognizing
Black and Brown faces in the mental health profession.
Congratulations to each of the honorees for being recognized in the
support you provide for our communities of color.

Thank you Open Heart Leaders and April Laster for your tireless
work to improve access to mental health support services for all.
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 MAY 24 | CITY COUNCIL 

IMPERIAL AVENUE STREETSCAPE IMPROVEMENT
PROJECT

As part of the extensive budget review process, the Mayor's office released
a May Revise that includes additional wins for Council District Four. Some of
these wins are specific items that my office has advocated for, which
includes funding for Gompers Prep Academy/47th Street safety
enhancements, additional streetlight installation funding, and broadband
access expansion. We are excited about these additions and look forward to
collaborating for the adopted budget next month. You can view the full May
Revise here.

In order for the City to begin processing applications and issuing permits in
accordance with the newly created Sidewalk Vending Ordinance. On May
17th, City Council voted to establish a sidewalk vending permit fee that
would assist in the newly created sidewalk vending ordinance. . After
bringing the conversation of accessibility and equity to the table, I pushed
this fee to an affordable $38 and reassessed after a period of 1 year.  This
fee was approved by Council and will go into affect in June 2022.  

On May 24th, City Council approved the Imperial Avenue Streetscape
Project, which would improve the pedestrian infrastructure of the area
along Imperial Avenue between Euclid Avenue and 47th Street. This
Project will include installation of bus shelters and benches, median
fencing at the intersection of Euclid and Imperial avenues, wayfinding
signage, and various street furnishings such as trash receptacles, bike
racks and lighting at Huffman Plaza.

It is important for us to recognize
how imperative it is to have
access to adequate reproductive
healthcare services. This month, I
joined my colleagues in
spearheading a resolution that
declares the City of San Diego A
Safe City for Reproductive
Freedom. This resolution
doubles down on our city's
commitment to improving equity
as we defend the rights to
reproductive freedom or all
women.

Park and Economic MADs are
important to the entire San Diego
community, especially as we
prioritize maintaining and
preserving our public structures
for the next generation. This
month, the PS&LN committee
approved the annual report that
outlines  that assessments are to
be levied and collected to pay the
costs of the improvements and
activities. You can view the full
annual report here.  

https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/fy2023_may_revision_report_final.pdf
https://sandiego.hylandcloud.com/211agendaonlinecomm/Documents/ViewDocument/Staff%20Report%20for%20-%20%20().pdf?meetingId=5073&documentType=Agenda&itemId=210594&publishId=578109&isSection=false
https://sandiego.hylandcloud.com/211agendaonlinecomm/Documents/ViewDocument/Staff%20Report%20for%20-%20%20().pdf?meetingId=5073&documentType=Agenda&itemId=210594&publishId=578109&isSection=false


RSVP

SIGN UP TODAY

COMMUNITY
CLEANUP

On Saturday, June 25th from 9am - 11am,
my office will be hosting a community

clean in partnership with Council District
9  at Willie Henderson Sports Complex

(1035 S 45th Street) to properly dispose of
unwanted items.



As a collaborative effort to address illegal

dumping in our neighborhoods, we will
accept tires, mattresses, electronics,
metals, and have a street sweeping

cleanup with I Love A Clean San Diego.



We look forward to promoting the
beautification of our communities.

CANNABIS EQUITY
LISTENING SESSIONS
The City of San Diego has begun hosting
listening sessions for the community to

discuss how we can address disparities in
the cannabis industry. With my office
driving equity in this industry, we are

pleased to support upcoming sessions in
that you can participate in.



Join me on June 4th for an in-person

discussion to provide your insights and
thoughts on how we can create a more
equitable program for all San Diegans.

http://bit.ly/49volunteer
https://www.sandiego.gov/blog/cannabis-equity-listening-sessions




COMMUNITY HIGHLIGHTS

On May 3rd, we celebrated the recently
awarded Promise Zone Grant funding
for 9 local community organizations,

including D.E.T.O.U.R, Outdoor Outreach,
and Project New Village. Congratulations

to each of the awarded organizations,
and a special thank you to California

Coast Credit Union for their partnership
and investment of $120,000 in

microgrants to our organizations
committed to paying it forward in our

communities.

Each year on the second Sunday in
May, we take part in honoring
Mothers for their incredible
sacrifices and commitment to
families and beyond. In celebration
of this, I joined the Mothers Day
Brunch at Hollywood Palms to
speak about how outstanding
mothers are in our communities.
Thank you to all the wonderful
mothers who attended this event,
and thank you for all that you do!

On May 13th, we celebrated the
groundbreaking for the Hilltop
Crossing homes. The Hilltop
Crossing, which is located at
Hilltop and Euclid Ave, will offer
47 new single-family homes in the
Chollas View neighborhood.
These new homes promote the
opportunity for many first-time
homebuyers, and we are excited
to further celebrate the project
upon completion.



MEET THE STAFF 

Read our 
News Page The Peace

Movement
D4 Green

Team
All things
District 4 Get It Done App

sandiego.gov/get-it-done
or download your mobile app today!
“Get It Done San Diego”

Flag reports no action after 45 days 
by emailing office staff report number

Report non-emergency problems,
schedule appointments & obtain
information

OFFICE HOURS

Follow Us On Social Media - @CD4Monica

MAY 2022

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

COUNCIL COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

Chair, Committee on Public Safety and Livable

Neighborhoods

Member, Economic Development and

Intergovernmental Relations Committee

Member, Committee on Budget and

Government Efficiency

Member, Committee on Active Transportation

& Infrastructure

OUTSIDE ORGANIZATIONS APPOINTMENTS

Co-Chair, City-County Reinvestment Task Force

Board Representative, San Diego MTS - Board

of Directors 

Alternate Representative, San Diego MTS -

Executive Committee

Chair, San Diego MTS - Public Security

Committee

First Representative and Alternate Chair,
San Diego Consortium Policy Board 

Henry Foster | Chief of Staff | HLFoster@sandiego.gov

Max Ellorin | Deputy Chief of Staff |MEllorin@sandiego.gov 
Paradise Hills

Stephanie Sanchez | Office Manager & Scheduler | SMSanchez@sandiego.gov

Bruce Williams |District Ombudsman & Policy Advisor | BEwilliams@sandiego.gov
Broadway Heights, Greater Skyline Hills, Jamacha, Lomita Village, Oak Park, Rolando Park,
Redwood Village

Eric Henson | Policy Advisor | HensonE@sandiego.gov
Bay Terraces

Karen Montufar-Federico | Council Representative | KMontufarFed@sandiego.gov
Alta Vista, Encanto, Chollas View, Lincoln Park, Valencia Park/O’Farrell, Mountain View

Tiffany Harrison | PS&LN Committee Consultant | THarrison@sandiego.gov
Emerald Hills

92102 | 92105| 92113 | 92114 | 92115 | 92139

DISTRICT 4

SCHEDULE APPOINTMENT AT
SMSANCHEZ@SANDIEGO.GOV

30 MIN VIDEO/TELECONFERENCE 

CONFIRM APPOINTMENT 

PREPARE

FRIDAYS 1:30 PM - 4:30 PM 

Open your Camera app
and point it steadily for

2-3 seconds towards the
QR Code you want to

scan or email
CD4news@sandiego.gov

Ariel Gibbs | Communications Manager | ALGibbs@sandiego.gov
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